
                      A note from the Governors    

 

The end of another challenging academic year and what a difficult year it has been for us all.  

The staff and Headteacher have worked tirelessly to keep everyone safe and it is so 

unfortunate that we have to end the year with most children across the federation being 

taught remotely once again. We as a governing body are so proud of the work that the staff 

have done throughout the year to keep children engaged in education and supporting 

parents during home learning. 

Throughout the year Governors have attended Full Governing Board meetings as well as 

School Improvement Committee and Resources meetings via Zoom. We receive an agenda 

and relevant documents before each meeting, enabling us to read and familiarize ourselves 

with current issues. We can then question and hold the Headteacher to account for the 

educational performance of the schools. An action plan is formulated after each meeting. 

The co-chairs and Headteacher have regular Rapid Improvement Group (RIG) meetings to 

examine the Federation Improvement Plan. The welfare of the children, staff and 

Headteacher has been our key priority in these meetings. 

Throughout these challenging times the Executive Headteacher has kept the co-chairs fully 

up to date with implementations put in place in the schools to comply with Government 

guidelines for Covid-19. We have discussed and supported her actions throughout the year 

and look forward to the easing of Covid-19 restrictions in the next academic year. 

Finally, we would like to thank all the parents and carers for supporting the school during 

these challenging times and to all who have volunteered their time including FOSS/FOHS 

teams for their continual fundraising efforts, it is greatly appreciated.   

 

 


